
 

B R O M S G R O V E  D I S T R I C T  C O U N C I L 
 

MEETING OF THE LICENSING COMMITTEE 
 

MONDAY, 30TH NOVEMBER 2009 AT 6.00 P.M. 
 
 
 

PRESENT: Councillors Mrs. R. L. Dent (Chairman), Mrs. C. J. Spencer (Vice-
Chairman), Dr. D. W. P. Booth JP, Miss D. H. Campbell JP, 
Mrs. J. M. L. A. Griffiths, D. Hancox, Ms. J. A. Marshall, D. McGrath, 
S. P. Shannon, Mrs. M. A. Sherrey JP, R. D. Smith, L. J. Turner and 
P. J. Whittaker (during Minute No’s 16/09 to 19/09) 

   
 Invitees: Inspector D. Shaw and Sergeant A. Millwood 

 
Observer: Councillor P. M. McDonald 
 

 Officers: Mrs. D. Warren, Mrs. S. Smith and Ms. P. Ross 
 

 
15/09 APOLOGIES  

 
No apologies for absence were received.  
 

16/09 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
No declarations of interest were received. 
 

17/09 MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the Licensing Committee held on 7th September 2009 were 
submitted. 
 
RESOLVED that the minutes be approved as a correct record. 
 

18/09 DESIGNATED PUBLIC PLACES ORDER - COFTON HACKETT  
 
Consideration was given to introducing a Designated Public Places Order 
(DPPO), which would prevent, when requested, the consumption of alcohol in 
the Cofton Hackett area in an attempt to reduce anti-social behaviour and 
drinking in these public places. 
 
Members had agreed at the Licensing Committee meeting held on 18th May 
2009, that the determination of the request for a DPPO be deferred pending 
the results of a ‘Face to Face’ survey to be carried out by the Rubery Local 
Policing Team, West Mercia Constabulary. 
 
At the Chairman’s discretion, Councillor P. M. McDonald, County Councillor 
representing the County Electoral Division for Beacon, spoke in favour of 
introducing a DPPO in this area.  In doing so he raised questions regarding 
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the ‘Face to Face’ survey carried out by West Mercia Constabulary regarding 
the number of houses visited by the Rubery Local Policing Team.  He also 
raised questions on the report presented by the Principal Licensing Officer. 
 
It was noted from the information provided by the Rubery Local Policing Team 
that those local residents who had responded to the ‘Face to Face’ survey felt 
that it was unnecessary to introduce a DPPO and that the Police, who are 
responsible for enforcing any restrictions on public drinking in designated 
areas, were not willing to support this particular request as they had 
insufficient evidence of anti-social behaviour caused by alcohol consumption 
in the area.  Following further discussion and on the information provided it 
was 
 
RESOLVED that the request to introduce a Designated Public Places Order in 
the Cofton Hackett area be refused. 
 

19/09 LICENSING (MISCELLANEOUS) SUB COMMITTEES - QUORUM  
 
Consideration was given to a report on the quorum for the recently created 
Licensing (Miscellaneous) Sub-Committees A and B.  Members had agreed at 
the Licensing Committee on 7th September 2009 that the Taxi Licensing Sub- 
Committee be restructured and renamed as the Licensing (Miscellaneous) 
Sub-Committees A and B.  It was noted that the quorum for the new sub- 
committees had not been addressed during that meeting and Members were 
asked to agree the quorum as set out in the report. 
 
RESOLVED that the quorum for the Licensing (Miscellaneous) Sub- 
Committees A and B be three. 
 

The meeting closed at 7.00 p.m. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 


